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Wednesday 6th January 2021
Dear Parents and Carers

You will have seen, I am sure, the message from the Prime Minister on Monday evening. He has announced a full nationwide lockdown. As part of this, Waseley Hills High School is now closed with the exception of for the children of Key Workers and the students at risk who need extra support.

Remote learning

I am writing to you to confirm that remote learning will continue until at least February half-term.  Teachers have already been in touch with all students with regard to the plans for this week and I confirm that teaching, learning and assessment will continue in this way throughout the period of school closure. We had a very successful day of online assemblies yesterday and students logged into to their Office 365 accounts to make use of Microsoft Teams.

Some of the classes will be live lessons and these will take place in the scheduled slots on timetables to make sure that students are able to attend across all of their subjects.  Students will be expected to fully engage with these lessons and with all other reading, discussions, preparatory work, assessments etc. that teachers set.  Registers will be taken for each live lesson session. 

Lesson timings

We will combine the key worker groups attending school into one ‘bubble’. This means that we can operate one single timetable and revert to all students following the same schedule. It will mean that we revert to the original school lesson timings which will run as follows;

9am – 10 am 


-
lesson 1

10am – 11 am 


-
lesson 2

11am – 11:30 am 

-
morning break time

11:30 am – 12:30 pm

-
lesson 3

12:30 pm – 1:30 pm

-
lesson 4

1:30 pm – 2 pm

-
lunchtime

2 pm – 3 pm 


-
lesson 5 

The appointments for ‘live’ lessons are based on this schedule and not the split timetable that we were operating under COVID restrictions and social distancing.

Accessing ICT and laptops

A number of parents have contacted school with regard to IT equipment after reading some misleading announcements in the national press. Our school received 13 laptops in the first rollout; promised in March and arrived in late June. We received a further 47 laptops in September 2020 and all of that stock has already been distributed to pupil premium students and our most needy families. The DFE are promising the school more laptops today with a quicker turnaround and delivery date. I completely understand parents’ frustration especially as the message from government via the press is that there is a rollout plan but sadly that is not our experience at present. We will continue to push DFE for more equipment for our students.

Summer examinations for Years 11 (GCSE) and 13 (A level)

The government have said that exams in the summer will not go ahead as originally planned. They are working with the Department for Education and Ofqual to put in place alternative arrangements that will allow students to progress fairly. We have now had confirmation that this will be from teacher assessed grades and so it is vital that all examination year students continue to work in preparation for these teacher assessed grades. Each piece if work is vital as school will be asked to moderate their grades and may be asked to submit evidence to support the grades awarded. 

We absolutely understand that this is a very unsettling time for everyone and want to assure you that we are fully committed to providing all of our students with a high quality teaching and learning experience and pastoral support, and to preparing them for whatever alternative arrangements are put in place.  We are confident that we can guide them through this time positively.

Please look after yourselves and stay safe.

Yours sincerely
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Mr A.W. Roll

Headteacher

Headteacher: Mr. A. Roll

School Road, Rubery, Birmingham B45 9EL

Tel: 0121 453 5211  Email:office@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk

www.waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk


